Town of Byron 2023 Tax Collection Notice



Enclosed is your 2023 tax bill(s). Wisconsin state law requires the tax bill to be mailed to the property owner of record.

If you are no longer the property owner of record, please contact your closing agent and/or title company. Return the tax bill, including a phone number and/or email address to Kay Murre address at right as a last resort.

Tax Collection at Town of Byron - Town Hall

Site Address: N3097 State Road 175 Byron, WI 53006

> December 18, 19, 20, 21, 22 2023 9:00 am-1:00pm December 28, 29, 30 2023 9:00am-1:00pm January 25, 26, 27 2024 9:00am-1:00pm January 29, 30, 31, 2024 9:00-1:00pm SNOW STORMS MAY AFFECT TIMES!

Mail option for 1st installment & full payment:

Town of Byron Treasurer N3097 State Road 175 Brownsville, WI 53006

NEW email treasurer@townofbyronwi.gov

NEW office phone 920-904-2534

Enclose the appropriate <u>payment stub(s)</u> with your payment

Payment amounts are included on the payment stub(s), located at the bottom of your tax bill, as well as <u>installment options and mailing</u> addresses for each installment.

If a return receipt is requested, include a self-addressed, stamped envelope. See back for online receipt options.

Payments will be accepted in the form of check, cashier's check or money order (NO CASH).

Verify that the escrow check meets or exceeds the tax bill amount and ENDORSE ESCROW CHECK if made out to you and the town of Byron. If the escrow check is more than the amount due, you will receive a refund check after I settle with the county. If less, include personal check to complete payment.

Overpayments of less than \$10 will not be issued refund.

<u>DO NOT</u> put tax bills in the <u>FLAG DROP OFF BOX</u> at the stairs of the town hall, that looks like an old mail box.

Town of Byron website: https://townofbyronwi.gov/

An <u>installment option</u> is available to all property owners with a tax bill greater than \$100.

1st installments or full payments are due by <u>January 31st</u> paid to the Town of Byron Treasurer by mail or on site hours listed on the front side of this notice. Town of Byron does not process tax payments after February 1st

2nd installment is due by July 31st. MAIL TO FOND DU LAC COUNTY TREASURER Listed on payment stub.

<u>What is Considers a Timely Payment?</u> A payment is considered timely if it is mailed in a properly addressed envelope with a U.S. Postal Service postmark, before midnight of the due date.

Dog License are a requirement by State Statute: Wis. Stats. Chapter 174.05 - Dog license tax - requires all dog owners to pay a dog license tax and obtain a license for dogs over 5 months of age.

Town of Byron Animal Control Ordinance - No person shall own or keep a "vicious dog(s)" in the Town.

Dog licenses are \$8.00 for male or female dogs, \$3.00 for spayed or neutered dogs. Kennel license \$35 for 12 dogs, \$3 each additional dog PROOF OF CURRENT RABIES SHOTS MUST ACCOMPANY REQUEST FOR DOG LICENSE.

Please send a self-addressed stamped envelope for the license/tag to be returned to you. The deadline to license dogs and kennels is March 31, 2024. Late fees do apply after April 1, 2024. Can be paid at time of tax collection to avoid late fees.

*Duplicate copies of real estate tax bills and Receipts can be viewed and printed on the Fond du Lac County website at www.fdlco.wi.gov.

Real Estate Tax Bill Notification Service also available:

To sign up go to

https://landinfo.fdlco.wi.gov/AscentNotifications/index.html

The Town of Byron relies on the 3
Volunteer Fire Departments to
keep our town safe. Please
consider joining your local dept to
help keep our community safe!
Contact Dustin for more
information and your fire district
920-960-8186

<u>Permits Required</u> on all construction over \$1000. Randy Faber 920-960-8323

Road concerns call:

Dustin Westphal 920-960-8186 Aaron Buckarma 920-904-3703 or Ron Wendler 920-904-2532

Trash Collection

Wednesday's 6am - 5pm - Pick up following a holiday will be Thursday. 6am -have all carts at the END OF YOUR DRIVEWAY. NO BAGS WILL BE PICKED UP.

NO BAGS WILL BE PICKED UP. CARTS MUST BE USED!

Carts are available at your request
Tim Hackbarth 920-929-8861
supervisor2@townofbyronwi.gov for
requests, complaints/missed pick ups
Questions see our website:

https://townofbyronwi.gov/ Harter's Disposal 833-754-2158 https://www.harterslakeside.com/

Looking for ELECTION WORKERS for the 2024-2025 elections contact Mary Laudolff 920-375-6119 <u>clerk@townofbyronwi.gov</u>